Harvard University Round Robin, January 2005

Jeffrey Horrell, the Associate University Librarian for Collections at Harvard College Library has left to become Dean of Libraries and Librarian of the College at Dartmouth beginning in February.  The position that Jeff vacated has been reconfigured into two AUL positions, one for Collections and one for Collection Management.  Head of Collection Development Dan Hazen has been appointed to the Collections position and Head of Access Services Marilyn Wood has been appointed as to the Collection Management post which includes responsibility for Technical Services.

Although our budget remained stable, substantial increases in fixed costs resulted in the need to cut operations budgets.  Two of the Harvard College Libraries are closing.  The Hilles (one of two undergraduate units) Library’s collections are being dispersed and the facility will be devoted to other uses, including a small library for the residents of “the Quad.”  The Kummel Library of the Geological Sciences will close and its collections will be incorporated into the Cabot Science Library.  Harvard College Library Technical Services lost three positions, two of them occupied by long-term professional staff.

Technical Services is conducting a cataloging backlog reduction project with one-time funds from the collections budgets.  A contingent of one-year positions is processing titles that were sent to the cataloging backlog even though full records were available when they were received – a procedure implemented because all cataloging staff were diverted to acquisitions activities in order to expend our collection accounts.  We are also outsourcing large blocks of Western European language materials to OCLC TechPro and are running our backlog files against RLIN using Backstage (Marcadia.)  

We have increased the number of approval plans and are purchasing as many bibliographic records from book as are available and suitable.

